
 
 

August 2025 President’s Message 
 

 

 

 

September is upon us, and August is days gone by.  Quick recap of 

August.  Donut Media visited the club did interviews, did some 

videos and took driving lessons.  (See the article later in the 

News).  Tom Leroux bought two cars from Dean Gross. Tom 

should have some repair stories for the general meeting.  Speaking 

of car repair stories, Chris Craig is building one monster T’ engine 

for a speedster. The engine looks fast just sitting in the engine 

stand. 

   

The August tour scheduled for the 16th at the Jordan Family Classic Car Museum was cancelled 

due to lack of participation.  There were not enough cars and people to justify the staff at the 

museum. We need to be better about committing to go on tours and signing up.  We have a tour 

to the Vast Satellite factory Friday October 24, in Long Beach where we MUST have the names 

before the tour because they will do a security check.  If you are not signed up in time you will 

not be able to enter the premises.  I will be using email to remind Club Members of up coming 

events and any time sensitive information whenever possible. 

 

The Christmas party will be here sooner than anyone thinks so mark your calendars for Sunday 

December 14th.  It promises to be an epic event with great prizes and a delicious lunch.  

Will Smith took off from Paris CA and is headed for Dearborn in his 14’. He is going along 

Route 66 and wants to make it to Dearborn for the Old Car Festival at Greenfield Village.  Good 

luck Will. You can follow him on Facebook.  My hat is off to Will, because I was planning on a 

cross-country trip this summer.  Alas, the best laid plans of mice and men often fail or in my 

case lack of plans.  The closer I got to my projected date to take off I realized how ill-prepared I 

was and called off my trip.  Well, there is always next year, and next year is the 100th 

anniversary of Route 66.    

 

Respectfully submitted 

 Tim O’Gorman 


